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WEEK 4 
 

IMPORTANT DATES 
Friday 24th May    Nga Tuangi Kapa Haka Performance @ 9.10am 
Tuesday 28th May   School Cross Country pp 30th May  
Wednesday 29th May   Teacher Strike – school closed 
Monday 3rd June   Queen’s Birthday Long Weekend – no school 
Tuesday 11th June   Parumoana Interschool Cross Country 
Friday 5th July    End of term 2 
 
Kia ora tatou 

 
Flu in School 
Unfortunately, the winter bugs are upon us. As we have confirmed cases of influenza can you please keep your 
child away from school if they are showing flu like symptoms such as headaches, body aches, dizziness, running 
nose, sore throat and coughing. Thank you for your cooperation. For safety reasons please ensure that you 
ring in every day to advise that your child is away (or let us know if it is for more than 1 day).  
Attached is a letter from the Regional Public Health with more information.  
 
Teachers Strike Action 
The Teachers' strike proposed for Wednesday 29 May is currently still going ahead. School will 
be closed so please do not send your child to school as nobody will be here. If the strike is 
called off at any time we will inform the community as soon as possible. 
 
Advertising Opportunities 
For many years the school had an advertising page on the back page of our paper newsletter where local 
businesses paid to advertise their business. We are now going to bring this back in a digital format in our 
newsletter and website at a cost of $20 per week. The advertising package covers 40-41 newsletters per year 
and a "Businesses Who Support Our School" page on our website. It will also be printed for the school 
noticeboard. If you are interested in advertising through the school or know of someone who may be keen, 
please contact the office 233 1339 for details. 
 
Board of Trustees Nominations  
BOT nominations close this Friday 24 May. If you are interested in standing in these elections and would like to 
know more on what the role entails, please make a time to chat with me about it. 
 

Movin March 
Congratulations to Stella Riddering from Ruma Kakapo for winning the Moving March 
competition. She won a $300 avanti voucher. A big thank you to Ms Kamphuis and well done 
to all the children who participated. 
 

Nga Tuangi Kapa Haka Performance  
This Friday 24th we are all looking forward to the Junior Kapa Haka performance in the hall. The performance 
will start at 9.10am - all whanau are welcome. 
 
Many thanks to the Kapa Haka group for their wonderful powhiri we had this morning to welcome new staff. 
 
Nga mihi - Matua Bryce 
 



BOARD OF TRUSTEES ELECTIONS 
An election to appoint a new board will be held on 7 June. Being a board member is one way 
of contributing and supporting your local school and can be a very rewarding experience.  The 
board holds regular meetings and their role is one of governance rather than management of 
the school.  This is a great opportunity to become involved in our school.   

 
The following is the timeline for the upcoming election: 

The voting roll is now open for inspection at the office     
            
 Supplementary Roll Closes 22nd May 
 Nomination forms have been posted to all eligible voters  
 Please advise if you have changed your postal address or did not receive one. 
 You may nominate yourself. Completed nomination forms are to be given to the returning officer,              

Michelle Griffin, C/- office, Paremata School, Paremata Crescent. 
 Nominations close at noon this Friday 24th May 
 Election papers sent to all eligible voters by 29th May 
 Voting Closes at noon / Election Day 7th June 

 
The results of the election will be made known to the community on 14th June. More information can be 
found at www.trustee-election.co.nz or see the display outside the office. 
 

 
 
 
 
CROSS COUNTRY – TUESDAY 28TH MAY 

Thank you to all the people who have offered to help at the cross country next Tuesday. We now have enough 
helpers for the day. Just a reminder that our wonderful finish line fairies need space at the finish line to do their 
organising and recording. If parents could respect this by keeping clear of this area, this would be greatly 
appreciated. Time below for the races are approx. times only. 
    

PARUMOANA INTERSCHOOL CROSS COUNTRY, 
Will be held at Queen Elizabeth Park, Mackays Crossing, Paekakariki on Tuesday 11th June (postponement 
dates 13th June & 18th June) 
 
REGIONAL CROSS COUNTRY CHAMPIONSHIPS 2019 
Tuesday 2nd July 10.30am - 2.30pm (pp Thursday 4th July) 
   Queen Elizabeth Park, Mackays Crossing, Paekakariki 



 
NETBALL GAMES THIS SATURDAY 25TH MAY 
Paremata Panthers v Papakowhai Stars @ 9.00am on Court 2  
Paremata Pulse v St Theresa’s Angels @ 1.00pm on Court 2 
Paremata Pumas v Titahi Bay Black @ 1.40pm on Court 3 
 
 
NETBALL TIME-KEEPING – URGENT HELP NEEDED!! 

Paremata are on time-keeping from 8.30am until 4.30pm on June 8th. I will 
have a timetable available at the office for parents/caregivers to fill in, 
otherwise you can email me. We are only on once this season so please help 

out and volunteer a few hours.   Please contact the office or Theresa theresar@paremata.school.nz 
 
 
ENTERTAINMENT BOOKS –$65.00 – please return all unsold books to the office 

Thank you to all the everyone who has supported our Entertainment Fundraiser so far and to 
the families who have given a donation instead of buying the book. You can choose between 
the Book and the Digital membership and securely purchase online with just a few clicks.  Our 
payment address is https://www.entertainmentbook.co.nz/orderbooks/104u135 

 
 
PAK N SAVE RECEIPTS 
This is notification that this term will be the last term that Pak n Save will be running their till receipt 
programme. Can you please remember to collect and hand in your Porirua Pak n Save receipts to the office so 
our final payment is a good one. 
 
HUNG OUT TO DRY – TEA TOWELS FOR SALE - $10.00  
Celebrate our fabulous community with Paremata School, and get yourselves a Porirua tea towel or 
two. They’re good enough to frame and hang on your wall!  Four different colours - tea towels are 
$10 each, with all profits being returned to the school.  Available from school office. 
 
 

  

 

 
 
Aotea College - Opening Evening, Wednesday 12th June 2019, 3.30 to 5.00pm /6.00 to 7.30pm  
(see noticeboard) 

 

  
Tawa College - Information evening, Thursday 13th June, 4.00pm to 6.30pm 
 (see noticeboard) 
 
St Mary’s College - Open Day – June 13th 2019 @ 9.00am 
 
 
Kapiti College – Information Evening, Tuesday 26th June – 7.00 – 8.30pm 
  



 
 

SUPPORTING LOCAL SCHOOLS 
Zoë & I are excited to be able to continue to support Paremata School with our new Referral Thank you Scheme. 
Tall poppy is a 100% Kiwi owned and operated company that is committed to putting money back in the pockets of Kiwi 
home owners with our unbeatable tiered flat fee structure. 
 
For every referral Zoë & I receive that leads to an exclusive listing we will give Paremata School a $500 DONATION.  
Know of someone considering selling their home?  
 
Call/text or email using the code: PARSCH19 to refer someone you know who is considering selling. You can even refer 
yourself!      (t’s & c’s apply), 
 
Dan+zoë 
0800 POPPY 4U 0800 7677 948   dan.zoe@tallpoppy.co.nz  Dan 021 782 532   Zoë 027 403 3132 
 
 
 

 
 


